








August  15, 2001

Dear J/105 Owner:
Recently, we engaged in a dialog with your class representatives regarding a separate Shoal Draft class for the J/105’s at Yachting Key West Race Week. 

We’ve been proactive helping different one design and level groups build their fleets in Key West in recent years and are willing to do the same with a J/105 Shoal Draft class. We realize that sailing against the deep draft J/105’s puts the Shoal Drafts at a disadvantage, even with a slight handicap. Competing as a separate class would be a good change, likely resulting in the close, exciting racing that you’ve become accustomed to in your local areas.  As we all know, being in the hunt means more enjoyable competition. 

I have had discussions with Nelson Weiderman recently concerning how best to get the ball rolling and encourage Shoal Draft owners to compete next January in Key West.  I am writing you to follow up on our discussion and to encourage you to consider racing at Yachting Key West Race Week 2002.

It is important for me to lay out the ground rules first hand as to what we can and can’t promise your class at this time.  Because entries for the 2002 event are unknown and we are coming off a 326-boat regatta in 2001, it is difficult to make hard and fast decisions on class splits and one design criteria this early in the game. We have a number of different options, based on the number of entries received.  

Here are the guidelines for class numbers entered by the entry deadline (December 12):

· 6-9 entries: The Shoal Drafts would sail as part of the J/105 class and would be scored separately. We would recognize the top Shoal Draft boat each day and award first and second place for the series.

· 10-11 entries:  One design class for scoring purposes.  Separate start possible.

· 12 entries or more: Separate start  (and one design class for scoring purposes). 

We are sending this letter in hopes that it initiates a dialogue among active class members and to try and encourage J/105 Shoal Draft owners and charterers to get their entries in early.  A strong number of entries early is the best selling tool for convincing others to compete.  Additional information on race week can be found on our web page at: www.Premiere-Racing.com.  

We look forward to the prospects of your class making a showing this year and ultimately being a permanent fixture in Key West as a one design class with your own class.  Please direct any feedback or suggestions to your class representative, Nelson Weiderman.

Sincerely yours,

Peter S. Craig

Event Director & Race Chairman

